St. Charles Parish                    Planning & Zoning Commission                    January 6, 2000

Minutes


PZR-2000-04 requested by Fashion Plantation, LLC for a change in zoning classification from B-1 to B-2 at property located on the batture directly across the levee from Fashion Plantation Estates, Hahnville, La.  Council District 1.

Paul Hogan, 147 Vic’s Lane, Des Allemands, La. spoke for the request.  Requesting the rezoning so the natural batture material can be extracted from this site. 

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
Gennaro Duhe, 14689 River Road, Hahnville, La., directly opposite the batture.  Noise pollution and dust is detrimental to all of us that live there.

J. Lawrence Hymel, 14623 River Road, Hahnville, directly opposite the batture.

Frank Matis, 14615 River Road, Hahnville, 500 ft. from the property.

Paul Neylon, 14667 River Road, Hahnville, directly across from the batture.

Darren Duhe, 102 Duhe Drive, Hahnville, not safe.  A sandpit will ruin the area.

Rose Meyers, 113 Duhe Drive, Hahnville, spent a lot of money and time building our home and we do not want this in our area.

Ralph Hymel, 105 Rose Street, Hahnville, recently purchased a lot in Fashion Plantation and we do not need a sandpit in the area.

Steven Meyers, 113 Duhe Drive, Hahnville, this will do nothing to enhance the property values in this area.

After no further opposition, the public hearing was closed.

Mr. Romano gave the Department’s recommendation for denial.

Mr. Wilson expressed that this should not be rezoned to B-2.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

None 

NAYS:
Wilson, Reaves, Charles, Richoux, Derveloy, DuRousseau, Babineaux

ABSENT:
None

